April 8, 2013

Quick Links:

Our Website

USCIS USDOS Embassy World DOL-ETA



Immigration Law Update

Current Developments in Immigration

Dear Julie,

This is the latest installment in our efforts to keep you apprised of the rapidly changing U.S. immigration environment. Some of the most recent changes could have a serious impact on you or your employees, and we urge you to communicate these changes to interested parties.

USCIS Reaches H-1B Cap for FY 2014

On Friday, April 5, 2013, United States Citizenship and Immigration Services (USCIS) announced that it had received a sufficient number of H-1B petitions to reach the statutory cap for both Bachelor's degree and Master's degree petitions. No further petitions will be accepted. A lottery for petitions received through April 5, 2013 will be conducted at a future date that has yet to be announced. USCIS will first conduct the lottery for Master's degree petitions. Those petitions not selected will be entered into a lottery for the general H-1B cap petitions. We expect to hear more detailed information later this week. Rosner, Ortman & Moss will keep you advised on the situation and your individual petitions. For more information, you may visit USCIS's website at www.uscis.gov.

For additional information about any of the topics presented here, please contact us. If you would prefer not to receive future e-mails of this nature, please unsubscribe on the link below.

Sincerely,

Rosner, Ortman & Moss Partners, LLC

The Caxton Building 812 Huron Road, Suite 601 Cleveland, Ohio 44115 T: (216) 771-5588

F: (216) 771-5894

immigration@rosnerlaw.com

THIS MESSAGE IS INTENDED ONLY FOR THE USE OF THE INDIVIDUAL OR ENTITY TO WHICH IT IS ADDRESSED AND MAY CONTAIN INFORMATION THAT IS PRIVILEGED, CONFIDENTIAL AND EXEMPT FROM DISCLOSURE UNDER APPLICABLE LAW. If the reader of this